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No matter how you celebrated Easter, I pray it was full of words like alleluia and joy 
and perhaps a colored egg or a flowering plant.   How are the days that follow Easter? 
Do you still hold onto the Resurrection hope? As you get the kids back in their routine 
or look at your “to do” list or go to the doctor's or wait for a diagnosis, can you still 
hear echoes of "Alleluia"? If you're facing a difficult decision or dealing with the hurts 
of life, can you still trust the promise of new life? 
 
Easter Sunday is meant to be glorious. Easter Monday can be hard.  I wonder what 
Mary Magdalene did on Easter Monday. Did she talk to whomever she could, did she 
cook and wash clothes? Did Mary trust what she had witnessed, did the promise 
continue to hold joy? I’d like to imagine she gave thanks over and over again, as if 
praise and thanks were words to a song stuck in her mind. 
 
What if we spent the next 50 days until Pentecost remembering and sharing all the 
ways we see Easter love in our world? What if we spent 50 days saying thank you to 
our Lord and to those who we have seen God’s light shining through? 

The steadfast love of God is present not only on Easter Sunday but also on all the days 
to follow. As people of faith, we can hold tightly to the gift of Easter by giving thanks 
and showing gratitude for the smallest of gifts and the gifts beyond our 
comprehension. Let us give thanks to God for Easter and for the gift of steadfast love 
that continues beyond the Day of Resurrection. As individuals and as the church, let 
us live out our gratitude with acts of love and mercy. 

Thank you for being people of light. Thank you for being a church that shares the good 
news with each other and, more importantly, beyond our walls as evident in the way 
you treat and care for others. Let us continue to be Easter people each and every day. 

Blessings, 

Pastor Meg 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip%20art/church%20beacon&id=5FA5DDB109EBEE61581F2F1BF81B94A13B2E71D9&FORM=IQFRBA
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HOPE CHURCH NEWS 

MORE BABY NEWS! 
 
Avery Jean Sarnowski was born on 4/22, 8 lb., 1 oz. 

Lena and Chris Sarnowski are the parents.  Alan and Lori  

Sarnowski are the grandparents.  Joe and Shirley Polzin 

are the great grandparents.  Juliana is the big sister.  

Congratulations to the entire family! 

GRADUATES? 
 
Do you have a family member         

graduating from high school, and what 

are their future plans?  Graduating 

from college with a degree in?  We 

would love to hear from you.  Please 

send a short blurb (3-5 lines or so) with a picture to 

hopeucc4@gmail.com. 

 

BABY NEWS! 
 
Daxton Paul Molson was born on January 9, 2022 (at 26 

weeks).  The parents are Kelsey Yousif and Mike Molson; 

Grandma Susan Baronet; big sister Lila and big brother 

Liam.  Baby is home and doing well. 
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EASTER FLOWERS 

 

IN HONOR OF ~ 

The Risen Christ!, placed by Debbie Emmons 

Kathryn Kildea, Alma College Graduation, placed by Carol Troutman 

Our parents, Meg and Jim, with love from Sarah, Erin and Quinn 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IN MEMORY OF ~ 

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Kansier, placed by Shirley Kirby 

David Parsons, placed by Linda Parsons 

Bud & Chris Gurich, Lydia Senn, Gail, Craig and Danni Reinhardt, 

 Placed by Eleanor Gurich 

Thomas Shaner and John Lang, placed by Carol Shaner 

Our grandmothers, Ruth Wilson and Joan Miller, with love from  

 Sarah, Erin and Quinn 
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HOLY WEEK THANK YOU 

Thank you to everyone who helped to make 

our Holy Week Celebration a meaningful ex-

perience. We had volunteers on Palm Sunday, 

Maundy Thursday and Good Friday and   Easter morning. From worship 

leaders, to the choir, pet zoo helpers, meal preparers and balloon fill-

ers and many, many others behind the scenes. It was delightful to 

have so many people come together following the limitations caused by 

the pandemic. We truly are the church together! 

PALM SUNDAY 
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HOPE CHURCH CURRENT NEWS  

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION NEEDS YOU! 
 
We need volunteers for our Christian Education     

program.  We are seeing more children at church, and 

we would like to enrich and grow this very valuable 

part of our church as   children are our future!  We 

need members of our Christian Education Committee 

to give input on programs for our children.  We also need Sunday 

School teachers and assistants.  We are currently accepting resumes 

for the positions of a Christian Education Director and a Youth   

Leader.   

 

Please prayerfully consider lending your time and talents.  Call Pastor 

Meg, the church office, or email with any questions.  
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FAMILY PAGE 

     PENTECOST CELEBRATION ~ 
           GO FLY A KITE  
 
June 5th worship will be a place of Joy as we          
celebrate the birthday of the church! You are        
encouraged to wear red, the color of Pentecost! 
After worship we will have a free hot dog picnic 

( everything will be provided including veggie dogs provide for         
vegetarians). 
Then weather permitting, you are invited to “Go Fly a Kite” with Pastor 
Meg. 
In Sunday School, the kids will be assembling DIY kites. Everyone is  
encouraged to bring a kite from home. 
Together we will celebrate the spirit of God moving around us and the 
love of Christ filling the air! 

           CAMP CARING ~  
                July 12 and August 17 
 
This is a summer program for children and 
preteens. The purpose of this program is to help 
kids grow in their faith and have fun while   
serving others. 
There are 2 all day events one in July and one in 

August. This will allow participation from     families who have lots of 
other summer events. Kids are encouraged to come to both days as 
their schedule allows. 
We will have a half-day version of the program for younger kids in 
case the entire day is a bit too much. 
Grandparents, let your grandchildren know the dates so they can mark 
them on the calendar. Kids are encouraged to invite their friends, 
cousins and neighbors.  
We did this program last year, and it was an action-packed day that 
the kids really enjoyed. 
We will not host a VBS, so Camp Caring is Hope Church’s summer 
event to help kids grow in their faith! 
We will need volunteers to help make this program a huge success! 
Mark your calendar for July 12 and August 17!! 
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CHRISTIAN MISSION & WITNESS  
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CHRISTIAN MISSION & WITNESS (cont.) 
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CHRISTIAN MISSION & WITNESS (cont.) 

WE NEED THE FOLLOWING ITEMS:    

Toilet paper, 2 in 1 shampoo/conditioner, deodorant, toothbrushes, 

and women’s  feminine products.  We are well stocked with canned 

green beans and corn.  Please remember we are a food bank ~ we 

only give out food, hygiene and cleaning products.  Also please kind-

ly check expiration dates.  Thank you for your continued support! 

UKRAINE EMERGENCY OFFERING 

 

As the war in Ukraine continues, the humanitarian crisis has be-

come even more critical.  People remaining in Ukraine, as well as 

those who have escaped to other countries as refugees, are strug-

gling to meet basic needs for shelter, medical care, food and clean water.  

The United Church of Christ is appealing for support in the form of donations to 

the UCC Ukraine Relief Fund.  Donations may be made safely through Hope 

Church’s online giving platform by indicating your amount and choosing “Ukraine 

Emergency Relief” in the Fund drop-down box.  As an alternative, you may make 

your donation using an offering envelope clearly marked with the amount that you 

wish to designate for Ukraine Emergency Relief.  For your convenience, envelopes 

already labeled for this offering are on the Ukraine table in the church narthex.  

Donations may be placed in the offering box at the back of the sanctuary or 

mailed to the church office. 

The crisis is currently accelerating and the need is great.  Please consider 

making a gift today.   



10 



11 

CHRISTIAN MISSION & WITNESS (cont.) 
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DMA NEWS 
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GROUPS, ETC. 

 
SENIORS OF HOPE 

Come join us on the 3rd Monday of each month at 11:30 a.m.   

 

Please bring a dish to share, and enjoy the afternoon, visiting with 

friends, playing cards or dominos. 

 

We look forward to seeing everyone in the coming months. 

PFLAG-CT cordially invites the congregation of Hope UCC to join in the 

monthly support meeting.  The meeting will be the last Tuesday of the 

month.  Hope has been so good to the chapter, and our mission is to   

support, educate and advocate for the LGBTQ community. We want to give 

you the opportunity to join us and see what we're all about.  We are 

meeting in person again, the last Tuesday of the month. 

 

You can go to our website, PFLAGCT.org, fill out the form and reference Hope UCC on 

there.  This will put you on our email list and you'll get notification of the meetings. My 

email is yvonnetad@wowway.com, and again, please reference Hope UCC. Thank you again 

for your support for our chapter, stay safe and healthy, and God bless you. 

 

Yvonne Tadajewski 

President, PFLAG-CT 

mailto:yvonnetad@wowway.com,
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WAYS TO GIVE 

More and more, the way we pay our bills is changing. Electronic payments are everywhere, from our 

monthly utility bills to on-line purchases. As a society, we are writing fewer and fewer checks. We are 

introducing two new convenient ways to allow members and friends make donations to Hope UCC. 

 

ON-LINE – VISIT THE HOPE UCC WEB SITE –WWW.HOPEUCCMI.COM 

Select  the “Give a Gift” tab . 

Select the “Give Here” button 

OR FROM YOUR CELL PHONE 

Text “HUCCF” to 45777. The site will respond with a link which you can use to route your donation 
to a specific fund.   
 
If you would like to donate to the “General Fund” you can simply text: 
“Gift Amount” followed by “HUCCF” to 45777.  For instance to give $5 text “5 HUCCF” to 45777. 

 

In both cases you will be directed to our secure payment processing center where you will be able 

to easily walk through the steps to register and/or direct your donation (eg to the general fund or a 

specific mission). 

Also: (Hint – if using the text method, save this phone number in your “Contacts” list to make it 

easier to access.) 

 

Your Giving Statement will reflect the total donation. You may consider increasing that donation to help 

offset the fees being charged. 

 

Any questions can be directed to Jan Nenninger. 

 

Of course, we will still be have a donation box every Sunday. If you prefer to continue making your do-

nations as you have in the past, please do. We appreciate the generosity of all of our members and 

friends, no matter what form it takes: financially or volunteering your time and talents to help Hope 

UCC be a church of mission and compassion; of outreach and caring; of vision and inspiration.  For all 

you do, we thank you!! 

 

ALSO: 

 AT CHURCH 

 USPS 

 DROP OFF DURING OFFICE HOURS 9—1:30, M—F 

http://www.hopeuccmi.com/
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COMMUNITY 
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COMMUNITY (cont.) 
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The Power of Prayer … 
Those that are 
Homebound 

 
 
NANCY HORNFISHER 
 
MARILYN JACKSON 
 
DICK NOBIS 
 
FAY SNYDER   
 
 

MEMORIALS* 
 

DOLORES COWPER 
  

By: Donna Lasecki 
 

LINDA KAUFMAN 
  

By: Donna Lasecki 
 

TONI KUCHARSKI 
  

By: Jon Zalewski 
 
 

MARY JANE MASINICK 
  

By: Eleanor Gurich 
 Nancy Michelson 
 Norm & Jan Nenninger 
 Linda Parsons 
 Jon Zalewski 

 
 

MARIANN MCCORNACK 
  

By: David Hoffman 
 Linda Parsons 
 Jon Zalewski 
 

DAVID PARSONS 
  

By: Linda Parsons 
 

*MEMORIAL GIFTS ARE   
APPLIED TO THE BUILDING 
FUND, ACCORDING TO OUR 
BYLAWS.  THANK YOU!! 

OUR DEEPEST SYPMATHY to the family of Mariann McCornack who passed 

away on 3/28/22.  Please send cards to: David Hoffman.  The memorial ser-

vice will be at Hope Church on June 4; visitation 11-12; service at 12; lunch-

eon at Infinity Hall (call Hope Church to rsvp for luncheon). 
 

OUR DEEPEST SYPMATHY to the family of Toni Kucharski who passed on 4/6/22.  

Her service was held at Hope Church on 4/23.  Please send cards to Jon 

Zalewski. 
 

OUR DEEPEST SYPMATHY to the family of Mary Jane Masinick, who passed 

away on 4/10/22.  Her memorial service will be on  August 6th at Hope 

Church, 1:30 p.m.  Please send cards to Gail Schultz. 
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PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS ... 

Audrey Moore 

Carol Brzoska 

Barry Burnham 

Nancy Burnham 

Joyce Clifford 

Judy Cole 

Michelle Dziwanowski 

Debbie Emmons 

B.J. Essen 

Elaine Frank 

Jean Frank 

The Family of Toni Kucharski  

    (Jon Z. stepdaughter) 

Legoas Family 

The Family of Mary Jane Masinick 

The Family of Mariann McCornack 

The Molson Family 

Bob Rayment 

The Family of Harvey Reh 

Bill/Elizabeth Rogers Family 

Kirk Schoenherr 

Linda Smith 

Susan Winters 

HOPE CHURCH PRAYER LIST 
 
 

Our congregation knows that prayer is our tool 

for connecting to God.  Together, we pray in 

worship and we pray at home.  Please check the 

prayer list in both the newsletter and the bulle-

tin to help us keep our prayer requests current.  

You may contact the church office to remove 

or add a name.  We also have a prayer sculp-

ture in the church lobby and you are welcome to 

write a prayer request on a heart and hang in on 

the sculpture.  When we lift our concerns in 

prayer, we will surely know the presence of the 

Lord. 

Please remember those on our Prayer List … with 

a phone call, card, note  and  keep them in your 

Thoughts & Prayers.  For those who are si-

lent with your concerns and needs, a spe-

cial prayer for ALL of you to have the 

strength, courage and patience to deal 

with your individual situation. 
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WOULD YOU LIKE 
TO ORDER ALTAR 

FLOWERS  
FOR THAT 

SPECIAL DAY? 
 

Contact the church office 

for the availability.  One 

arrangement per Sunday.   

Cost is $20 per arrangement. 

Birthdays for the Month of 
May 

 

1  Patricia Reich 
 Nova Welch 
4  Karen Brinkman 
5  Tracey Steeves 
6  Conor Magee 
7  Logan Clifford 
 William Rogers  
9  Kathryn Kildea 
10  Lois Allen  
11  Donna Reeser 
 Tom Reeser 
13 Don Kornoski 
18  Nancy DeGryse 
 Ron Idyle 
18  Keagan Yousif   
20  Samuel Cole 
22 Denise Barc 
23 Carl Frank 
 Chrissy Lusk 
26  Theresa Frank-Mitchell 
27  Rick Cole 
30  Grace Reich 
 Leigh Snyder 

 

May Anniversaries 
 
14  Barry & Nancy Burnham   
 Justin & Megan Nielson   
24  Frank & Sandy Foss   
 Norm & Jan Nenninger   

Birthdays for the Month of June 
 
1 Alexandra Mitchell 
3  Belinda Nielson  
4 Bonnie Cacchione 
7  Audrey Dickson 
8  Sean Kildea 
9  Ashley Welch 
 Erin McCuen 
 Judy Scensny 
13 Todd Eckert 
15 George Betts 
17  Brady Magee 
18  Steven Clifford 
 Debi Mastalski 
21 Reagan Cross 
23  Donna Lasecki 
24  Charlie Foss 
27  Janet Horan 
 

June Anniuersaries 
 

  
7  Tony & Penny Butler   
8  Denise & Michael Barc 
 Don & Vickie Kornoski  
14  Kevin & Patti Dib  
20  Elizabeth & Bill Rogers  
18  Bill & Donna Reeser   
21  Kevin & Denise Kildea   
 Larry & Karen McCuen   
24  Kristen & Barb Lasecki-Webb  
25  Joe & Shirley Polzin   
26  Bob & Nancy DeGryse   
28  Harry & Sue Drummond   
 Alan & Lori Sarnowski   
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May 2022 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
         HOLY  
  COMMUNION 

Worship 10 a.m. 
Sunday School 

 

2 3 
 
 
 
AA 7—8 

4 
Hope  
Sparkles 
 
1-2 

5 
 
Handbells 6 p.m. 
Choir 7:30 p.m. 

6 7 
 
 
AA 7-8:30 

8 
Worship 10 a.m. 
Sunday School 

 

9 10 
CMWC 12:30 
 
Board Meeting 
7:00 on Zoom 
 
AA 7—8 
FH 5:30—8 

11 
 
Hope  
Sparkles 
 
1-2 

12 
 
Handbells 6 p.m. 
Choir 7:30 p.m. 

13 14 
 
Pantry  
10-12 
 
AA 7-8:30 

 
 

15 
Worship 10 a.m. 
Sunday School 

Baptism 

16 
 
Seniors 

11:30 a.m 

17 
 
 
AA 7—8 

18 
 
Hope  
Sparkles 
 
1-2 

19 
 
 
Handbells 6 p.m. 
Choir 7:30 p.m. 

20 21 
 
 
AA 7-8:30 

22 
Worship 10 a.m. 
Sunday School 

Baptisms 

23 24 
 
AA 7—8 

25 
 
Hope  
Sparkles 
 
1-2 

26 
 
 
Handbells 6 p.m. 
Choir 7:30 p.m. 

27 28 
 
 
AA 7-8:30 

29 30 31 
 
PFLAG 7 pm 

 
 
AA 7—8 
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A LITTLE EXTRA 

THE LEADERSHIP OF HOPE UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 
Rev. Meg Wilson, Pastor & Editor ~ Sue Robinson, Publisher & Editor 

Church Office   (586) 296-8760 
 
 
 

  BOARD OF TRUSTEES          
President -  Steve Nielson Nancy Michelson Rev. Meg Wilson  
Vice-President -  Rick Cole Ida Eckert  Administrative Assistant:  Sue Robinson 
Secretary -   Donna Canu  Linda Parsons  Organist:  Patrick Baker 
Treasurer -   Norm Nenninger  Linda Rehm  Accompanist:  Denise Kildea 
     Jerry Rogers  Music Director:  Deborah Frontczak 
     Lori Sarnowski 
     Kirk Schoenherr 
    Jim Wilson 

 
MOTHER’S DAY HONOR ROLL 

 
 
 
 

MOTHER’S DAY is MAY 8, 2022 … a day set aside to HONOR our  

MOTHERS.  Please use the form below to list the names or names of 

those whom you would like to  Honor or In Memory of ……  Enclose 

$1.00 for each name and bring to church.  Please pay by cash or in a 

separate check ~ please do not include in offering check.  DEAD-

LINE is Sunday, May 22nd.  They will be listed in the June Beacon 

which will be published May27th. 

 

IN HONOR OF LIVING MOTHER ~ 

___________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________ 

 

IN MEMORY OF DECEASED MOTHER ~ 

___________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________ 

Placed by :  Name & Phone # ________________________________ 

 

HOPE UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 

35127 Garfield, Clinton Twp, MI  48035  (586.296.8760) 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art%2fmother%27s+day&id=19C023762ED1577DD2B1A16C594146414E2CA1C4&FORM=IQFRBA

